Lexington Park District

Lexington, Illinois

Regular Board Meeting 

June 28, 2021, 7:00pm 
1. Meeting was called to order at 7:04pm.
2. Roll Call – Roll was called to find the following members present:  Becky Martin, Jeremey Meints, Kecia Holiday, Erin Weber, Melissa Donahue, Katie Schwab and Brad Fraher.
3. Consent Minutes from previous meeting June 14, 2021 – Kecia Holiday moved to accept the minutes as presented. Jeremey Meints seconded. Motion carried.
4. Introductions and Recognitions – None.    
5. Public Participation – Jeff Doll   
6. President’s Report – Erin Weber – None. 
7. Secretary’s Report – Becky Martin – None.
8. Liaison’s Reports –
a. Youth Activities 
i. Baseball/Softball/Intro to Baseball – Becky Martin – Season is over for most teams; a couple teams are still completing their tournaments. We held the 8U girls tournament. Even will all the rain, everything went well. Discussed end of season pool/pizza party. Kecia will look for a date on the pool calendar. 
ii. Swim Team – Kecia Holiday      

1. Eiker Invitational – July 10th. Discussed concessions, volunteers, food truck, porta potties, tent and chairs.

2. Volunteer Awards – Kecia discussed the scholarship award.  

iii. JFL/Flag Football – Becky Martin – Flag signup is closed. 16 are signed up.
iv. Lexington Tri-Athlon – Melissa Donahue – July 24th. Medals are ordered.

v. 4th & 5th Basketball – Melissa Donahue – El Paso hosting. Starts second week of January. It would be pre-k through 4th. 

vi. Other/Activities – None.
b. Pool 
i. Jeremey Report – Going well. Updates are almost done. We had a broken pipe in the small pool pump house. It’s being fixed.  

ii.   Kecia Report – Lifeguards are doing well. 
c. Park – Jeremey is checking with the city about borrowing equipment for the playground installation. He’s also talking with Nate Miller. We have a broken water line by Jacob’s Field.  
d. Concessions – Becky reported that we refunded approximately $1,750 in volunteer deposits and kept approximately $2,750 from those who did not volunteer.
i. Popcorn Machine & Donated Equipment – Erin discussed potential equipment that we could obtain from a Subway that is closing. 

9. Treasurer’s Report – Brad Fraher
a. Monthly/Other bills and payments – We have $11,653.04 in bills and $47,433.63 in deposits. Current balance is approximately $73,000. Melissa Donahue moved to approve bills and checks as written/electronic withdrawals. Becky Martin seconded. Motion carried. 
b. May Financials – Jeremey Meints moved to approve May financials as presented, Kecia Holiday seconded. Motion carried.
c. Budget 2021-2022 – Reviewed. Kecia Holiday moved to approve the budget for 2021-2021. Brad Fraher seconded. Motion carried.
10. Unfinished Business – None.
11. New Business 
a. Travel Softball Program – Kecia met with Jeff Doll and Stephanie McClure. Jeff currently coaches the 14u team. Looking at having 10u, 12u and 14u team’s next season. Try-outs will be 7/22 and 7/23. Stephanie would coach 10u and Jeff 14u. We would need a 12u coach. The 8u team would stay part of the SEMCL. 12-15 players per team and players do not have to live in Lexington. The 10u and 12u season would run April-July. The 14u season would start in June. All teams would have workouts Oct-Jan. We will try and join the HOI softball league. Kecia would like to create a parent board to help run these teams.

b. Other – Becky suggested donating to the Bob Clark benefit. Both Bob and Sally Clark have been volunteers for years in various park programs and their son Brett is currently employed by the park district. Board decided on a $500 donation.  
12. Scholarship Requests – None. 
13. Closed Session-only if needed – Not needed.
14. Meeting was adjourned at 8:47pm. 
